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Slide Program

ARGYLE COMMUNITY
CTR.

SEPTEMBER 2
by Lynn Noah

Duane Hincy will present a
demonstraion on table top
photography done cheaply at the
slide evening September 2. The
meeting will begin at 7:30PM at
the Argyle Community Center.

Duane will illustrate surfaces,
backgrounds, lighting, metering,
and other aspects of table top
photography that doesn't need
expensive set-ups. Duane is a

commercial photographer who has
done advertising, record jackets,
and industrial reports. He will
also judge our slide competition.

Print Program

SILVER SPRING LIBRARY

SEPTEMBER 16
by Max Strange

The September print meeting
will feature a return visit by Steve
Gottlieb as our speaker and judge.
Steve, a self-taught professional,
does corporate and commercial
photography and sells stock
photos worldwide. He prints in
both monochrome and color.

We can look forward to an
informative and entertaining pres-
entation illustrated by work Steve
has made since his last visit to the
SSCC in 1990.

What’s Up!

Board Meetings . Sepr.15_.p.5
Cable Release.. Sept.16..p.2
Competition Rules..p.6
Exhibits Watch.. Sept.24...p.4
Field Trips... Sept.1l..p.4
Mentor Program...p.4

Print Workshops...Sept.9..p.3
New Directions... Sept.23..p.3
Print Meeting...Sept. 16...p.1
Slide Workshop...Sept.27..p.d
Slide Meeting...Sept.2.. p.1
Who's Who..p.2

Yellin Breeds...p.8

Slide Workshop

by Michael Lux

Wouldn't it be enjoyable and
educational to have your favonte
slide images critiqued in depth, by
other club members, in a friendly,
leisurely and noncompetitive at-
mosphere? Such is the primary
activity of the monthly shde
workshop.

Whether you're a beginning
or experienced photographer, you
should get a lot out of this activi-
ty; not only from what fellow club
members have to say about your

continued p.J



SSCC Officers & Chairper-

sons, 1993-94
President: Steven Stubits . . .. 593-3106
Vice-President:
Richard Jolson . . .. ... 596-5162

Secretary: Anne Swanekamp . 937-8057
Treasurer: Ron Brunsveld . . . 384-1905
Director: Clarence Carvell .. 725-0234
Direcror: Jim Harris . . . . ... 434-6225

Director: Garry Kreizman . . . 384-4911
Cable Release-

Editor: Mike Stein . . . . . FB4-5427

Contributing Editor;

Arthur Yellin . ... ..... TT4-3463

Distribution Manager:

Arlene Gmitter . .. . ... F87-T836
Slide Program Committee:

Lynn Noah . ..... (202}363-3255

Print Program Commitiee:
Maxwell Strange . . (301)725-3858
Competition Commitice:
Anne Lewis . ... ... ... 384-4938
GWCCC Répmmmﬁve:
John OUsgoed ... ..... JO8-6449
CMCC Representative:
Charles Hundertmark (301)795-9389
PSA Representative:
Clarence Carvell . . . .. . 725-0234
New Directions Workshop:
rarry Kreizman . . . ... 384-49211
Slide Workshop: Michael Lux 929-]1350
Monochrome & Color Print Work-
shaps—joint:
Clarence Carvell . . .. .. 725-0234
23-7512

Jay Anderson . ... (202}7
Field ?‘L’F Com.::h‘.l'tl.'

Chair: Edna Km:gp ve.. B69-]TED

Carele & Ralph Freeman 871-7102

Bill Perry ... ........ J93-5203

Florine Ettinger . . . . .. 363-2543

Marvin Danziger . . . ... 572-5495
Haspitality-

Slide Meetings:

Joyee Jomes ... ...... 565-3868

Pots Gres, (202)966-5740

atricia Ureenspan -

New Members: i

J?ve Brunsveld ... ... J84-1905

Alt.: Marilyn Anderson202)723-7512
Exhibits: Jim Malaro . .. ... 530-3472
Historian: Norm Bermache .. 935-5617

Property Committee:
mFRr'c-'mrd" Jolsen .. ..... 596-5162

. The Cable Release is published 10
times a year for the members of the Silver
Spring Camera Club (8SCC). All nghts are
reserved and no part may be reprinted with-
oul writlen permission. . X

S3CC 15 a nonprofil organization dedi-
cated to the advancement and enjo t of
photography. We welcome visifors and

yrospective members. For more informa-
on, contact Joyee Brunsvold, 384-1905, or

Marilyn Anderson, (202)723-7512.

hEy'_:-.S:CC 18 ai%%mlnd with Itl-:lmm Photo-

%ap Society of America, Greater

ashington Council of Camera Clubs, and
the Council of Maryland Camera Clubs.

® A4S

Submissions for the Cable Release should
be given to the Editor, Mike Stein,
or mailed to : 1425 Chilton Drive
Silver Spring, MD 20904. Provide [BM PC
formal disks, email to
71756.16{@compuserve.com,  otherwise
by ﬁed with no handwritten notations. Phone:
384-5427

From the Editor

Was I nuts for taking this job?
All I can say is hat’s off to all
those who preceded me and the
work that I can now well appreci-
ate in putting each issue of the
Cable Kelease to bed! Thanks too
to whose contributions fill
these pages.

This being my editorial debut,
I'm sure my best intentions for
checking and rechecking have let
some errors or omissions sli
E1rci‘ugh. I welcome your femﬂ

ack.

Not being much of a typist,
and in the interests of accuracy
and expediency, I am requesting
all Cable Release input be as au-
tomated as possible. Mi" _Frﬁfﬂr—
ences for submissions: #1 Text on
IBM PC compatible disk, WP 5.1
or check with me. #2 By email to
CompuServe ID 71756,16 or to
71756.16{@compuserve.com  on
Internet. #3 Text typed with no
handwritten notations. Ne hand
written submissions or phone
dictation if it's longer than ONE
sentence. If you need, you're wel-
come to come to my house to
type it yourself.

DEADLINE FOR THE OC-
TOBER Cable Release is the

September 16 Print Meet-
ing—Really!
Mikr Stein
. b

The President’s
Corner
by Steven Stubits

After being elected President

for the 1992-93 season, | became
aware of the large number of ded-
icated people that were involved
in the successful operation of our
organization. Look at the 1992-93
Cable Release Executive Board
roster, and you will see what I
mean. Almost half of those indi-
viduals also served in other ca-
pacities. Collectively they were re-
sponsible for the smooth and effi-
cient running of the workshops,
competitions, field tnips, auction,

awards banquet, and interclub
activities. am indebted to each of
them.

It would be difficult to name
all those who served the Club, but
I give special thanks to a few. Jim

alaro, in addition to being a
Director and Exhibits Coordinator
also served as Nominations and
Elections Committee Chairman. in
the latter role, Jim extended him-
self beyond his area of responsi-
bility by enlisting a number of
Committee Chairs and other posi-
tions. Then there was Ned Bayley.
I could always dﬂ:end upon Ned
to get me over the rough spots
with his words of wisdom. Durin
Board meetings, when neede
Ned would substitute as recording
secretary. He would have the min-
utes on my desk in a couple of
days accompanied by a summary
of Board actions to be published
in the Cable Release. Eleanor
Waldrop spoiled me. Occasional-
ly, when 1 wanted something to
go into the Cable Release, I would
give her a rough idea over the
phone, and lo and behold there it
would appear with my ideas per-
fectly represented. I appreciated
Chuck Bress’ presentations to the
Board of items such as bodies of
work competitions in prints and
slides, and computer enhancement
of images. Then too, there are
people who can be counted upon
to serve either at a moments no-
tice, or on a continuous basis.
Norm Bernache, Stan Klem, and
Jim Harris are three such persons.
And who could forget Joyce
Bayley's successes in getting new
members into the Club. A magic
touch, I'd say. And then there was
Anne Lewis, the CMCC Repre-
sentative and Competiton Com-
mittee Chairperson, doing an out-
standing job in both capacities,
and because of her extensive ex-
perience in various Club offices,
could always be counted %ﬁon for
counsel in Club matters. The ded-
icated efforts of Edna Knopp and
her committee again paid off in
fantastic field trip to Brandywine
Valley, Pittsburgh, and Spain,
with another being planned to lily.
We can all agree that the slide
and print programs for the Frw
were outstanding; our hats off to
Bob Ralph, an _Mani}rn and Jay
Anderson. A big hand for Joe
Meyer for handling the year end
competition and awards banquet.
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And finally three cheers for all of
the unsung volunteers for any
task, big or small.

As President during the 1993-
94 season, i look forward to an
exciting new Club year. | certainly
have an excellent staff of officers
and chairpersons to work with. |
think it is important to involve
new members in Club activities,
and am pleased to see them so
well represented as officers, repre-
sentatives, and chairpersons for
the upcoming year. The new staff
is already hard at work, and | was
impressed with their enthusiasm at
the Summer Board meeting. The
1993-94 Executive Board is look-
ing forward to matching or sur-
passing the achievements of the
past year.

Slide Workshop

continued from p. |

images, but also about what they
have to say about everyone else’s
as well. Unlike the monthly com-
petitions, at the slide workshop
you can choose, if you wish, to
1dentify gou.rsel'f as the image
maker and to ask questions, make
comments, etc. about apfy of your
images on dtsEla}r. Or, if you pre-
fer, you can keep quiet and Just
listen! The choice is yours.

The slide workshop provides a
wonderful opportunity to share
photographic experiences, raise
questions and meet other club
members. And, as a er bonus,
you can obtain the benefit of get-
fing the opinion of others about
the “likelihood” of success of any
particular image you are consider-
Ing entering at a future competi-
tion. The slide workshop will nor-
mally be held the Fnurtﬁ Monday
of every month beginning at
8:00PM. The first workshop meet-
ing will be held on Septem'l;))mj arm
at 8:00PM. Bnnﬁ_u to four slides.
Please contact Michael Lux, (929-
1350,) for more details and travel

directions,

Print
Workshops

by Clarence Carvell

Since the color people missed
out last year and we had to turn a
number of people away from the
monochrome workshop, Jay An-
derson and I have gotten together
with what we hope will be a solu-
tion.

We are going to do two work-
shops each month. The second
Thursday will be at my home,
the fourth Thursday will be at
Jay's home. The meetings will
have some overlap between mono-
chrome and color but the second
Thursday will be slanted towards
monochrome and the fourth
Thursday will be slanted towards
color. The one fference this
year will be that if you don't show
up for a meeting without calling,
we'll assume you've dropped out
and will give your spot to some-
one else.

In September there will be one
meeting on the second Thursday
at my home of all the people who
register. In October we'll pick up
on a full schedule.

Expect to have to buy a text-
book and do some homework. We
have at least two Saturday ses-
sions planned for outside work
and extra help for those who have
never pnntedp before.

Call Clarence Carvei[. 725-
0234 before September 9* to reg-
ister for either one or both. We
will be able to take about 22 on
the second Thursday and a few
::Ess than that on the fourth Thurs-

V.

| @ "Spot Right"

New
Directions

Workshop

by Garry Kreizman

Our first meeting will be the
fourth Thursday of September, the
23", and will cover two important
projects for the new SSCC season,
plus the guarantee of discussion
about photographers and photogra-
phy.

The first project is one that
you no doubt have said you were
going to do some day, but some
how you never got around to do-
ing it.

Those old photographs of the
most important people in your life
have been placed in box or other
semi-safe places so that you can
organize them later. I have tried;
my wife has tried, but every time
we start look at them we spend
hours looking, reminiscing and
asking who, what where, and
when. At the end when hours
have gone by, we resolved to or-
ganize them in the future and
place them back in the box.

Here is your chance and mine
fo create one or more montages of
yourself, a member of your imme-
diate family, or your extended
family. I would hope that you will
display montage(s) at the [ast print
meeting in May. You can talk
about technical issues or about the
people, or you may just display
them in a favorite place, or make
copies and send them to your
friends and relatives.

This year’s second project has
important ramifications to the
Club’s future direction. Chuck
Bress and Max Strange brought
the issue to the board last year by
submitting competition rule
changes for computer imaging.
This area 1s dynamic and full of
ambiguities. Indeed, the New
Directions Workshop has been
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discussing these issues for over 3
years.

It was clear that there are two
major overlapping issues: the gen-
eral nature/direction of photogra-
phy and what changes the Club
will have to make to accommo-
date computer imagery as a photo-
graphic process.

At the July 22 Board meeting
many of the ambiguities re-sur-
faced regarding the rules Chuck
and Max wrote. The Board recom-
mended that NDW take the re-
sponsibility to clanfy the issues
starting with Chuck's and Max's
rules and presenting the results to
the Board by the last meeting of
the season.

Several members are currently
creating images, using computers
as one would use a darkroom,
while others are enhancing photo-
graphs or creating images without
starting with a “photographic”
image, but ending with one.

All the Club members, as al-
ways, are invited to my home to
take part in charting a new course
for the Club. I anticipate challeng-
ing discussions which will lead to
changes in the competition rules
and the way we think about pho-
tography.

Please call at 384-4911 and let
me know that you will attend.

Exhibit Watch

Member Celia Escudero-
Espadas has a photo exhibit en-
titled “Double Exposure. Spain
and Latin America: A Joint Lega-
cy of Colonialism™ from Septem-
ber 20® to October 8" at the Par-
ents Gallery in the Stamp Union
Building at the University of
Maryland, College Park. The
photos are a documentary of the
similarities between Spain and
other Latin American countries. A
reception open to the public will
be held Friday September 24™ at
6PM. and Camera Club members
are encouraged to attend. This
exhibit 1s founded in part by a

grant from the Prince Georges
Arts Council.

Silver Spring Camera Club
members Marilyn and Jay An-
derson and Hans Adler along
with Morris Weinberger, a former
SSCC member, will be having a
group show of their photographs
at the Arts Club of Washington,
2017 Eye Street, Washington, DC
20006. The show runs from Octo-
ber 20 through November 8, 1993.
The opening reception 1is
2:30-4:30pM, Sunday, October
24™ All SSCC members are cor-
dially invited to attend.

The Mentor

Program

by Joyce Bailey

SSCC's successful mentor
program continues to help mem-
bers enhance their photographic
skills. Eleven experienced mem-
bers have volunteered as mentors
for the coming year.

The program is conducted
through informal, one-to-one rela-
tionships. Each pairing is unique
to the particular interests, skills,
and availability of the participants.

Some of the mentor/student
activities include: Tutoring on
techniques Hands on equipment
use/selection Critiques and com-
petition guidance Field trips to
reinforce shooting Techniques and
the art of seeing Trips to muse-
ums and galleries. Any of the
above with another mentor/student
pair Participating together at
SSCC workshops

The establishment of a stu-
dent/mentor relationship is by
mutual agreement. There should
be no feelings of pressure or obli-
gation. A trnial period is some-
times desirable to see if the needs
of both parties are satisfied. Pair-
ings are “marriages entered into
with easy divorce prospects.”

To obtain assistance in con-
tacting a volunteer mentor, pro-
spective students should call Jim
Harris, (301) 434-6225

Current Mentors:
Jay Anderson
Marilyn Anderson
Art Benjamin
Charles Bowers
Chuck Bress
Pat Bress
Clarence Carvell
Stan Klem
Carry Kreisman
Bill Perry
Henry Rosenthal

Field Trips for

all Seasons

Tentative Plans for 1993-94

by Edna Knopp

Key West in Winter, South
Carolina in Spring, the Maine
Coast in Summer, Italy in the
Fall are the biggies, (i.e., one
week or more.) In between, short-
er trips, (one day or a weekend,)
to Annapolis, Blackwater National
Wildlife Refuge, Pittsburgh. This
is the tentative program.

For the convenience of mem-
bers who wish to make long-range
plans, we are listing the tentative
dates of each below.

For the September and Oc-
tober trips, it is nmecessary to
sign up immediately at the Sep-
tember slide meeting or by calling
any member of the Field Trip
Committee up to two days before
the scheduled date of the trip. If
there are no sign-ups, the trip will
be cancelled.

TENTATIVE PROGRAM
Sep. 11 (Sat.)—Annapolis

Meet at the Wheaton Library

parking lot, Arcola and Geor-

gia Aves., 9AM.

Oct.9-10—Catoctin Colorfest

This is an exhibition of over
300 artisans at three locations
in and near Thurmont, MD.
Great for sull life, people,
mountains, streams and land-
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scapes. Details in the October
Cable Release.

Nov.3 (Sat)—Blackwater Na-
tional Wildlife Refuge

Although planned as a one
day trip, some members may
wish to stay overnight for
dusk and dawn shots. Let
Edna know if this is your
choice so she can make reser-
vations.

Jan. (latter half)—Key West
For a week to 10 days...
Mar 18-20—Pittsburgh

Photography and opera,
(Turnadot,) a repeat of last
year’s trip by popular demand.
This time we will have the
opportunity to photograph the
site of the restored opera
house.

Apr4—Charleston, SC, Savan-
nah, GA and Wilmington, NC

Ralph Jones, who came from
the area, is the architect of this
trip. Subjects: antebellum
houses, old warehouses, river
landscapes, flowers. One week
to 10 days.

Jul. (follows NECCC in Amherst,
MA)—Maine Coast
10 days to two or more weeks.
Sep.—Oct—Italy
Lake Maggiore and islands,
Lorice and Tuscan Coast, As-
sisi, Sorrento, Amalfi Coast.

Two weeks with options for a
third week..

The Field Trip Committee
invites comments from you about
your interest in these plans. You
will note that we left a few spaces
for additional day trips which you
may wish to propose. We wel-
come your 1deas.

Goodbye to a

Friend

On Father's Day, June 20th,
SSCC member Fred Nathanson
passed away after a 3-year battle
with cancer. He was 60.

During his 20 years with the
club he served as GWCCC Rep-
resentative for one year and as
chairperson of the Purchasing
Committee for several years; he
also attained the status of Master
Photographer in 1987. He shot
primarily color slides and printed
with Cibachrome. His images
were often rich in colors, and sim-
plistic yet compelling in composi-
tion. You might say that he was
a strong adherent to the KISS phi-
losophy (keep it simple stupid).
Of all his work my favorite was a
colorful pot of flowers resting in
an open window of richly textured
and weathered wood. Fred's fa-
vorite was of two tiny purple
flowers framed against a huge
out-of-focus mass of deep red and
brown swirls. Both images are
colorful yet quiet and simple, very
much like the man himself. And
although Fred was basically a qui-
et person, reserved, and
non-judgmental, he was also open
minded, sure of himself, and not
easily intimidated by those more
experienced than himself. B u t
much more importantly than his
service to the club or his photo-
graphic accomplishments, [ will
always remember him as a friend.
At times I even experienced him
like a father and mentor. For me,
he was someone I could trust and
rely on, someone who accepted
me, someone who shared many of
my own interests. We both loved
sunsets, flowers, figure photogra-
phy, slide sandwiching, and we
both admired each other's work.
Interestingly, we also wore the
same size clothes, chose the same
colors, and are married to spouses
that love to shop.

I will miss him. But I will re-
member too. His short-cropped

beard, lanky frame, and angular
face reminded me of Abe Lincoln,
a hero of mine since childhood. 1
will remember the aroma of his
pipe smoke—like a sweet but
hearty perfume—that I found both
soothing and relaxing. And my
lasting image of him is on the
Cape Henlopen beach in Lewes,
Delaware, his pipe in his mouth,
camera on a tripod, and photo-
graphing the beautiful setting sun.

Goodbye Fred; and thanks.
Sincerely, Stan Klem

SSCC Board of
Directors Ac-
tions

Among the actions taken at its
meeting on May 5, 1993, the
SSCC Board of Directors:

1. Approved the amendment of
the SSCC Competition Rules and
Awards Service Award wording
by replacing the words “done the
most during the current year” with
the words “has made outstanding
contributions.”

2. Corrected the minutes of the
September 16,1992 meeting to
indicate that hard plaque awards
will be given to End of the Year
Competition lIst, 2nd, and 3rd
place winners, and certificates will
be awarded to Honorable Mention
winners.

Among the actions taken at its
meeting on July 21,1993, the
Board of Directors:

1. Scheduled bodies of work
competitions for slides and prints
for May 5, 1994 and May 19,
1994, respectively. The Rules that
were published in the March 1993
issue of the Cable Release will
apply to both 1994 bodies of work
competitions.

It was further decided that

prints entered in the May 20, 1993
competition would not be eligible,
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Competition Rules and Awards

(9/93)

General

A competition is defined as a judging of photo-
graphs of a paticular ml::w by entrants

Entrants must be members in good standing of
SSCC (current dues paid). Members from the
prior year must have dues paid by October 31.

Thepmgrm:hmpmmmydﬂuilﬁrmd
femove any entry not conforming (o

The judge(s) shall reject any entry not conform-
ing 1o an announced subject andor technique

cate, It is the of the program chairper-
m?-?zmu:lﬂm pe(s) in the definitions of
subjects and categories.

Categories

Thuclhallbelhmculcgnnﬂufmmpcmm
Monochrome Prints, Color Printa, and Shdes.

Entries in all categories must have been photo-
graphed by the entrant.

All processing steps, from original exposure
through retouc of the entry, must have been
Monochrome Print entrants.

direction of the entrant.

bu;:dn fa uaéphbln the Club int
ofa size 's print

viewing box {approximately 24" high), total

class nor 16" x 207 for Advanced class. The

comect orentation; the title name of the
entrant must be labeled on the reverse side of
the. mount.

Classes

category, and may move to the next
clazs at any time. A member who has entered
in o particular class may not thereafter enter in
a lower class. (Note: New members will be
guestioned g their previous camera club
experience. Il they have been members of a
camera club ously, It will be presumed
they are uf.ﬂ.dg:mm standing unless an

is made 1o the Competition Commitiee in

they can demonstrate they are of Novice atuh-

ties.) When a Novice class does not have
sufficient entnies to have a compettion, the
member may enter the Advanced class without
affecting his or her status in the Novice class;
nﬂmypoinuthemambﬂhawuﬁmdwillhu
tallied in the Novice class,

Pomnt scores will be kept by the Chairperson of
the Competition Committee. A novice entrant
who has 36 poinis over any peri-
od, in $5CC monthly competitions, must move
up to the next higher class.

Monthly Competitions

A:Iﬂempﬂmonmllhch:tdudlmh
Sepumbeftlwugh May, during th
S5CC meeting on the mﬁundly

maonth.

Monochrome and Color Print will
be held each month, September May,
during the uﬁu SSCC mecting on the third
Thursday of

In a competilion category, cach entrant may
enter a maximum of two slide, four novice
print, or three advanced print entries.

To conduct a competition, there must be a
minimum of at least nine prints or nine slides.
P:mwmmuummmofmhmnd
the mugﬂl‘; name must I:ymﬂ?:’m‘d
I.Illl.ll:lll'.ll.md Chﬂ.ﬂwm
ﬁCmnpctmun

No entry which has won an award in an 35CC
monthly competition may he re-entered. No
mmyhﬂumﬂmmmﬁm!mnﬂﬁl}'
competitions. Anyone submilting an more
dumﬂnnllo;edﬂ:rntmmwﬂlhzn first
OCCUTEnce, ven a y further-
violation of this rul: w.um a penalty: six
points {equivalent to a first place award) will be

deducted from any point totals acquired by the
violator,

There will be a lnznd.mﬁirdphmmm;
6,4, and 2 points

tion. Thmmulhnbnlw“bkmhﬂnf
Honorable Mentions at 1 each; the num-

mmmdedup[rmoddmuhiphﬂi

m?ulf [ the mu:ﬁl,l? o -
one o competitions 1o 4
d:ﬁnndmhpdmdﬂnr&%qn—dlmhm
beopm.ﬂuehrmnmdm

scheduled and defined in the May Cable Re-

lease for the ensuing months. Novice print
subject category will always be OPEN.

Year End Competitions

L

Each member may enter a maximum of five
eniries per category in the year end competi-
Lion.

Year end competitions have the same rules as

monthly competitions with respect to categories
and classes.

Entries in year end competitions must have
beeuemeﬂdmnmnmhlynumpmanurum
SSCC entry in an interclub competition during
the nine months. However, entries
that have won an award in a previous SSCC

year end competition are ineligible.
No points will be considered or awarded.

A member who has entered in both the Novice
and Advanced Class ofa category during the
Ewcdm,glﬁur may elect 1o enter either the

ovice or the Advanced class (but not both) for
the vear end competition; if the member enters
the Advanced class, he or she may submit any
entry previously entered regardless of class;
however, if he or she enters the Novice class,
he or she may submil only entries previously
entered’ in the Novice class.

6. Awards will be distributed on the follows
basis: 1st, 2nd, 3rd, and a vartable number o
NM's equal to 10% of the competition en-
tries, rounded up from odd multiples of five.

Photographer of the Year Awards

I.  For each class within each

competition
ﬂ.l.eFory a Photographer of the Year Awand
shall be given at the yearend banquet.

2.  The awards shall be determined on the basis
of points eamed dunng the preceding club

year.
3. Point totals shall be calculated as follows:
Novice Clasa

' All points eamed in S5CC monthly
eompetitions for the Novice Class and
the Advanced Class of the same cale-

gory; plus

b. Al carned as an SSCC entrant

MNovice Class o du
plus

b. All points eamed as an S5CC entrant
in GWCCC and/or CMCC competi-
ﬁl::_ in equivalent categories, any
[

Note: Points camed :f&Cﬂﬂdmng
ns aw s

m— T.2nd = 5, 3rd = 3, NM
= 2 (except that where NM a'mnil
emﬁh}m& nfﬂm i
tnes, mis W Amep-
tance png =] {C:?CC
competition only)

4. In case of a tic, winners will be determined
as follows: first tie breaker-most 1st place
awards; second tie breaker-most 2nd place
awards: third tie breaker-most 3rd place
swards.

Service Award

A service award may be awarded to the S5CC
member who the Executive Board determines has
coninibutions to further the
mterests of the Club and its membership. The

by
secret ballot, no earfier than May lﬂnl’ﬂulwmi
year. mwmmmtﬂlmmy

votes cast; if no
up to two additi balhunmnﬁmtwm
one. If no majonity is reached after the third ballot,

there shall be no award for that year.

Star Merit Certificates

1. For each 50 points scored in monthly club
and interclub total sceumiila-
tion in amy calegory over any tlmt

wh:hlmembermgmdﬂmdmg
SCC, that member shall be awarded a
Merit Award. Stars shall be awarded up o a
maximum of five (for a 250 point sccumula-
tion). Upon reaching a 300 point accumula-
Hnn.nSSCCEn;nmdul be awarded an
S5CC Master laque;, upon
reaching 600,900, or 1 pn'lpﬂlnct.in‘l.lh-
tion, a member will receive a special
achievement award. ’

2 The Ch of the Competition Com-
mmndulimmﬁmmﬁmhm
administration of stars bcgnn with Sep-
tember 1977, Members are eligible for retro-
netive ubmlmm of star standings upon

utmmnnb]::vﬂnmenfpmﬂl
eamied prior 1o September 1977 as members
of 85CC.



and that there would be no limit
on the age of the entries. The
Board will decide at a later date
whether novice and advanced
entries will be combined or
judged separately.

The Board’s decision was
made after a discussion of Chuck
Bress' proposal for a slide body
of work competition.

2. Approved the proposed
1993-94 budget presented by out-
going Treasurer Jay Kinney.

3. Agreed to publish, in the
Cable Release, the changes to the
Service Award wording as shown
above under the May 5, 1993 ac-
tions, but delayed publishing rule
amendments related to computer
enhancement of images and bod-
ies of work competitions. The
Board felt that it would be appro-
priate for the New Directions
Workshop to further study com-
puter enhancement of images and
recommend, for Board approval,
amendments to the rules of com-
petition. Rules changes related to
body of work competitions will be
developed in final form during the
1993—94 season.

Board Meeting
September 15, 1993

The Board of Directors waill
meet at 7:30PM on Wednesday,
September 15 at President Steven
Stubits’ home. All officers and
committee chairpersons are urged
to attend. Meetings are open to all
Club members.

Please call Steve at 593-5106
to let him know that you plan to
attend.

Pick Up Your
Slides, Prints,
Awards!

Entries for the year-end com-
petition, and slides that were sub-
mitted for the Spain slide show
should be picked up at the Sep-
tember slide and print meetings.
Awards that were not picked up at
the banquet can also be claimed at
those meetings.

Amendments to
SSCC Competi-
tion Rules and
Awards

On May 5,1993, the Board of
Directors voted to amend the Ser-
vice Award section of the SSCC
Competition Rules and Awards by
replacing the words “done the
most during the current year” with
the words “made outstanding con-
tributions.”

According to the SSCC Con-
stitution, this rule change became
effective at the beginning of the
1993-94 fiscal year, and as re-
quired is being published in the
Cable Release issued prior to the
first Club meeting.

Silver Spring Camera Club Membership Form — 1993-1994

Name:

Spouse:

Regular $30

Address:

Spouse 520

City:

State

Student $20

Home Phone:

Work Phone:

Make checks payable to the Silver Spring Camera Club and give or mail to Treasurer, Ron Brunsvold, 14521
Perrywood Drive, Burtonsville, MD 20866, (384-1905.)

Note: Dues cover the Club year, from September through May. After January 31, dues for the remainder of the

vear for mew members are $20: dues for spouses and students remain at $20.

September 1993
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Competion

Categories:

October—Lines, Angles and
Curves

January— Night Photography
March— Auction and Print Cri-
fique

April— People

May— Portfolios (Slides and
Prints)

For Sale:

MNikkor autofocus lenses—

35-70mm  f/13.3-4.5
AF Zoom;

70-21 Omm f/4-5.6
AF Zoom.

Nikon SB23 AF Flash.

Contact Marilyn or Jay Ander-
son (202) 723-7512

Photograhers:
A Varied
Breed

by Arthur Yellin

The gadget weenie—buys ev-
ery conceivable photographic
gadget. This photographer has
the world’s most sophisticated
tripod; it tilts in five dimensions
(ask a mathematician). Has the
largest camera bag known to
mankind. It requires a
handtruck to transport and has
4,772 velcro dividers. This per-
son never takes photos because
by the time the right equipment
is located and attached, the sub-
ject has moved, dried up, or
died and/or the sun has been
replaced by the moon! Also,
each time the photographer
reaches into the bag, the velcro
grabs hold and won’t let go!

The advice giver—is a self-
proclaimed authority on every-
thing photographic and is more

than willing to share this
knowledge. Will lecture you
incessantly and without provo-
cation. Is so busy telling you
how to take your photos that the
advice giver never gets to take
any photos.

The impatient photogra-
pher—can never test anything
properly. Expects immediate
results. Takes out a light meter,
checks the exposure and then
puts the meter away, expecting
the light to stay the same over
the next twelve rolls of film.
Works in the darkroom with
water from the tap at whatever
temperature it comes (without
checking). Agtates agitatedly.
Is so anxious to see the nega-
tives that the impatient photog-
rapher frequently forgets the
fixer and pulls the negs out im-
mediately after the developer.
Also in such a hurry as to forget
to rewind 35mm back into its
canister. Takes photos when
lens cap removal 1s remem-
bered Some may even be
great, when luck is smiling!

(to becontinued next month)
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